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TRIVIA BOWL  
Friday, February 11 at the Diamond Jo Casino

$15/person (Trivia Only)       
$25/person (Trivia & Tailgater Buffet) 

TEAMS: up to 10 Players  
Individual Players Welcome!  

Advance registration preferred.   

Register at OpeningDoorsDBQ.org/Trivia

TRIVIA BOWL GAME PLAN 
Diamond Jo Casino - Harbor Room  

5 PM: Doors Open—Full Bar  

5:30 to 6:30 PM: Tailgater Buffet 
7 to 9 PM: 10 Rounds of Trivia  

 

Tailgater Buffet features Burgers, Brats, 
Hot Dogs/Chili Sauce, Fries and Coleslaw 

Gather your team mates, dress to support your favorite team, 
and compete for cash prizes!  Not a football fan?  No worries!  
Our event features a wide variety of trivia topics! Visit our web 
site to register, or complete the registration form in the 
attached envelope.

Sponsored by 

Hosted by 
Johnny 
Rhodes,  

Host of the 
“Morning Rock 
Show” on 97.3 

The Rock!

Newsletter January 2022_Layout 1  1/7/2022  10:26 AM  Page 1



Cottingham & Butler set a 
new holiday drive record with 
$16,787 in cash donations, 
gift cards and Wish List items! 
We are so honored to have 
been selected for six years! 
 

John Deere chose Opening 
Doors for their holiday drive 
charity for a sixth consecutive 
year raising $10,301 in mon-
etary donations, gift cards 
and Wish List items! John 
Deere employees broke their 
previous record with this 
amazing drive! 
 

Happy New Year! 
 

This newsletter is bursting with gratitude for YOU!  
You continue to offer amazing support through your 
generosity.  From a record-breaking Attitude of 
Gratitude fall gala, to Christmas Wish List drives and 
generous monetary donations, you have filled our 
closets and our hearts!  Wish List drives and appeals 
are so important for our operation, THANK YOU!  
 

Our heartfelt thanks to Joe & Linda Chlapaty for providing a $30,000 
lead gift for Attitude of Gratitude. We watched with amazement as our 
event guests generously matched this gift during our Empower-a-Life 
segment. 
 

Juli, one of our long-time clients (pictured right), stated 
in our Holiday Appeal, “Now is the time to shine 
your light.” 
 

We are grateful for each of you who shine your light 
on our work.  Blessings! 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE 

2100 Asbury Road, Suite 8    
Dubuque, IA 52001 

Hours: 8 AM to 5 PM, Monday-Friday 
Phone: 563.582.7480         

E-mail: info@openingdoorsdbq.org 
Web: www.openingdoorsdbq.org 

Opening Doors operates Teresa Shelter, 
Maria House, and a permanent supportive 
housing program at *Francis Apartments. 
Women and children who are experiencing 
homelessness come to us to help build a 
new life.  We provide goal planning and 
life skills training that will enable them to 
take care of themselves and achieve their 
full potential.  We offer a hand up in the 
world, not a handout.  

Our three doorways of hope for women 
and children experiencing homelessness 
are much more than a place to sleep. We 
offer the opportunity for women to claim 

their own power and become self-sufficient. 

Three Doorways  
of Hope 

All Doorways include: One-to-One 
Support, Community Resources,  

and Life Skills Training 

DOORWAY #1: TERESA SHELTER 
Emergency &  

Extended Stay Shelter 

1111 Bluff Street, 563.690.0086 
l Stay of up to one year 

l Short- and Long-term goal planning 
 

DOORWAY #2: MARIA HOUSE 
Transitional Housing 

1561 Jackson Street, 563.582.6286 
l Stay of up to two years 

l Advanced life skills and goal planning 
 

DOORWAY #3: *FRANCIS APARTMENTS 
Permanent Supportive Housing 

1501 Jackson Street 
l Housing option for Maria House  

& Teresa Shelter clients 
l Income-based affordable housing 

*Francis Apartments is owned by  
Steeple Square and managed  

by Gronen Properties. 

Opening Doors From the Director’s Chair

Carol Gebhart 
Executive Director
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“Attitude of Gratitude” Sets a Record
Our 20th annual “Attitude of Gratitude” on November 20 
shattered all previous records netting $171,217.  We are 
truly grateful to our generous sponsors, guests, and donors 
who made this happen!  Former resident speakers Marie 
and Morgan spoke about their 
successful journey through our 
programs. For the first time, we 
offered a live stream for virtual 
guests. A special thanks to Bobbi 
Earles and Jeff Vaassen for hosting 
our festivities and to Tapestry for 
sharing their musical talents!  
 

*Save the Date*  
Saturday,  November 19, 2022

Above: Sisters of Charity 
BVM and Prudential table 
attendees were excited to 
be back in person this 
year!  
 
Left: Board member 
Kiesha Sainci and her 
husband Anderson joined 
the fun. Keisha is a 
Regulatory Analyst for 
Prudential. 

400 guests attended our 20th 
annual event including Kathleen 
Loch Klein, Colleen and George 
Leibfried and Bill and Mary Klein. 
A special thanks to Mary for 
donating her baking expertise for 
our silent auction! 

Left: Board Members Sr. 
Mira Mosle of the Sisters 
of Charity, BVM and Sr. 
Marci Blum of the Sisters 
of St. Francis served as 
greeters and they also 
sold the most raffle tickets.  
Many thanks to everyone 
who purchased tickets!

Thank You Event Volunteers 
A special thanks to all of the volunteers who helped with the event including 
Jolyn Hannan, Karlyn Van Gelder, Christine Boxleiter (pictured left), Shelly 
Bauer, Patrice Brimeyer, Kevin Crahan, Joni Decker, Bobbi Earles, Nelson 
Edmonds, Sr. Ginny Heldorfer, Janet Hendricks, Keri Kluck, Sr. Mary 
Lechtenberg, Lauren Minert, Judy Nauman, Jennifer Pickett, Sarah Ross, Kay 
Schroeder, Kent & Kathy Schumacher, Krista Sigman, Sandy Stock, Lori Streif, 
Kate Uhal, Susan Uhal, Julie Voss, Rachel Voss, Jeff Vaassen, Katelyn Vaassen, 
Jennifer Webber and Liz Willems.  We are truly grateful to Craig Schaefer, 
Jake Taylor and David Tucker for managing our livestream production! A 
special thanks to all of our board members who greeted our guests.
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President: Katie McClain 
Vice President: Mike Welbes 

Secretary/Treasurer: Mira Mosle, BVM 

Andy Benko 
Marci Blum, OSF 
Kim Budde 
Jill Connors 
Kevin Crahan 
Kevin Deeny 
Brock Even 
Eric Foy  
Michael Gantz 

Barbara Hubeny, OP  
Deb Jasper 
Colleen Lindecker 
Betsy McCloskey 
Sarah Ross 
Kiesha Sainci 
Krista Sigman 
Jennifer Webber

OUR TEAM 
Executive Director  

Carol Gebhart 
cgebhart@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Development & Marketing Director 
Ann Lorenz  

alorenz@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Program Director 
Heather LuGrain 

hlugrain@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Assistant Program Director 
Ashley Ehrlich 

aehrlich@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Office Manager  
Cozette Oberhoffer 

cozette@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Case Managers  
Anna Harrington 

aharrington@openingdoorsdbq.org 
 

Audrey Hinz 
ahinz@openingdoorsdbq.org 

Program Advocates 
Macy Boughn 

Cole Conklin-Little 
Mo Foster 
AJ Gainer 

Bella Hanniford 
Taylor Hrabak 
Lauren Krapfl 

Emily Sass 
 

Maintenance 
Kent Schumacher 

 
Volunteer Email 

volunteer@openingdoorsdbq.org 

STAFF NEWS
Audrey Hinz was promoted to Case Manager in 
October. Audrey works directly with our clients at 
Teresa Shelter. She is a 2021 graduate of Loras 
College where she majored in social work and 
criminal justice. 

Opening Doors Unveils a New Event!
Thursday, June 30, 2022 

7:30 to 9 AM 
Hotel Julien Dubuque Ballroom 

$35/person  
Includes breakfast and the  
book “Be The Exception”

Opening Doors is excited to bring international 
speaker and award-winning author Annie Meehan to 
the Hotel Julien on Thursday, June 30, 2022 for a 
uplifting and transformative event that you won’t 
want to miss!  
 
With a delivery guaranteed to inspire, enlighten and 
energize,  Annie will talk about the practical tools she 
champions to lead a more impactful life.   
 
Seating will be limited! To register, use the enclosed 
envelope, or visit www.OpeningDoorsDBQ.org/Cup.

All attendees receive a copy of Annie Meehan’s 
award-winning book “Be The Exception”  

and a coffee themed gift bag!

Sponsored by

Opening Doors was honored to have 
been chosen for Home+FloorShow’s 
annual Community Holiday Event for 
the sixth consecutive year!  
 
They donated 5% of customers’ total 
purchases to 10 area non-profits! A 
special thanks to Dick and Jean 
Gregory!

THANK YOU!
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BEQUESTS 
Robert B. Schroeder Estate 

COMMUNITY  
FOUNDATION OF 

GREATER DUBUQUE 
Endowment Gifts,  
Donor Advised 

Funds 
Dr. Peter & Cynthia Alt 
Carol Bitter & James Purtell 
Shirley Hansen 
Randy & Shelley Hoff 
Elaine Holthaus 
Todd & Kathleen Klapatauskas 
Chris & Susan Lundell 
The Metrix Co. 
Keith Nilles 
Jim & Venice Richardson 
Phillip & Judy Ruppel 
James Schreiber 
Rita Theisen 
Robert & Donna Wahlert 
Raymond & Susan Wilson 

IN HONOR OF 
Nurse of the Week Lois 
Anderson honored by Turpin 
  Dodge Chrysler Jeep Ram 
In honor of Debbie Burton,  
Ann Edelman, Joanne 
Gebauer & Elizabeth Heins 
  Shirley Hansen 
In honor of the Carver 
Special Education Staff 
  Julee Albers 
In honor of the Dubuque 
Franciscan Jubilarians 
  Millie Leuenberger, OSF 
In honor of Paula Friedman 
  Deborah Clifford 
  Cheri Hosteng 
In honor of C.J. Gantz’s 
Retirement 
  Mike & Sally Portzen 
In honor of Sr. Gabrielle 
Hagerty 
  Mike & Becky Hagerty 
In honor of Helen Lyons 
  Riley Schuster 
In honor of Sr. Mary McCauley 
  Sharon Scully 
In honor of Mike Portzen’s 
70th Birthday 
  Terry & Paula Friedman 
In honor of Sr. Sharon Rezner 
  Angele Lutgen, BVM 
 

In honor of Loras & Joanne 
Sabers 
  Aaron Sabers 
In honor of Sinsinawa 
Diamond Jubiliarians 
  Mary Ann Miller, OP 
In honor of Aaron Viertel 
  MedOne Pharmacy Benefits 
  Solutions 
In honor of Karen Weiland 
  Penelope Knudsen 

IN MEMORY OF 
In memory of Stacey Ament 
  David Ament 
In memory of Debbie Bellmann 
  Gary & Diane Houselog 
In memory of my mother,  
Patricia J. Bohy 
  Jodie Bramel 
In memory of Julia Alexandra 
Cheung 
  Jim & Anita Sullivan 
In memory of Jean Donovan 
& Elsie Ries 
  Mike & Jan Donovan 
In memory of Floyd Driscoll 
  Richard & Joyan Holdridge 
In memory of Jeff Faulhaber 
  Elaine Owens 
In memory of Sandy Foster 
  John Foster 
In memory of Renee Friedman 
  Larry Friedman 
In memory of Paul Frommelt 
   Elizabeth Frommelt 
   Matt & Katie McClish 
In memory of Bonnie 
Gloeckner 
  Allen Gloeckner 
In memory of Lyle 
Heiderscheit & Vicky Cleary 
  Patricia Heiderscheit 
In memory of Sr. Helen Huewe 
  Robert & Jill Knight 
In memory of Betty Konshak 
and the Kieler & Konshak 
Families 
  David & Diane Konshak 
In memory of Barbara 
Kutchera, BVM 
  Norm & Marabeth Freund 
In memory of Sr. Corinne 
Kutsch & Joan M. Vogt 
  LouAnn Bauck 
In memory of Herbert Lampe 
  John & Janet Schroeder 
In memory of Ruby Leubka 
  Mike & Vickie Holmberg 
In memory of Bob Marlow 
  Joyce Bausman 

In memory of Leo McCarthy  
  Maureen Quann 
In memory of Mary Jo 
McClain 
  Tara Duggen 
  McDermott Excavating 
In memory of Michael 
McCullough 
  Shirley McCullough 
In memory of Connie Noel 
  AnnMarie Rohner 
In memory of Steve Noonan 
  Kathleen & David Lawler 
In memory of Carolyn 
Oberbroeckling  
  Arthur & Shirley Coleman 
In memory of Dorothy O’Neill 
  William & Colleen Lester 
In memory of Patricia 
Piekenbrock 
  Tony & Kari Zelinskas 
In memory of Mike Portzen’s 
Birthday 
  Terry & Paula Friedman 
In memory of my departed 
loved ones 
  Mary Schmitt 
In memory of my mother 
Mary Agnes Theisen 
  Geri Buelow 
In memory of Ben Weber 
  Nativity Senior Citizens Group 
In memory of Arlene Wellik 
& Violet Korte 
  Roger & Sharla Wellik 
In memory of T.J. Welu 
  Carole Welu 
In memory of Ed Wiezorek 
  Pauline Wiezorek 
In memory of Mary Beth 
Willenbring 
  Sheila Pillard 
In memory of Mary E. 
O’Malley-Zoll 
  Mike Ahearn 
  Joan Backes 
  Steve & Mary Bemis 
  Bill & Sue Biver 
  Kathy & John Buri 
  Joan Connors 
  Tootie Connors 
  Tom & Marilyn Deeney 
  Dorothy Dodds 
  John & Karen Dunkel 
  John & Ellie Freund 
  Pat & Sandi Gaydusek 
  Albert & Marlys Hill 
  Gary & Theresa Jensen 
  Tom & Carla Kemp 
  Terry & Julie Kouba 
  Bill & Darlene Maus 
  John & Ann Maus 

  Mike & Stacy McEmmeil 
  Richard & Joan Menin 
  Bill & Darlene O’Malley 
  Keith O’Malley 
  Patrick & Doreen O’Malley 
  Brad & Annie Palzkill 
  Tom & Micki Parkin 
  Dean & Jean Prestemon 
  Steve & Kris Rodham 
  Mark & Paula Rogers 
  Elaine Roling 
  Brother Mike Rivers 
  Toni & Jodi Rivers 
  Steve & Kate Sanders 
  Mike & Kathy Sinnott 
  Mary Smith 
  Gary & Mary Stoos & Family 
  Mike & Julie Sullivan 
  Rory & Heidi Tegtmeir 
  Wayne & Colleen Venter 
  Steve & Sue Wagner 
  Ron & Judy Wolf 
  James & Peggy Zalesky 
  Peggy Zelensky 

GENERAL GIFTS &  
ATTITUDE OF  

GRATITUDE CASH 
DONATIONS 

15th Street Apartments 
Dorothy Adams, OSF 
AJ’s Boutique  
Harry & Mary Althaus 
Amazon Smile 
Michael & Mary Pat Ament 
Richard Ament 
Iyla Ant 
Aquin Catholic Elementary 
  School 
Mark & Donna Arling 
Michelle Arnold-Kluesner 
John & Ann Aslin 
Phyllis Astgen 
A.Y. McDonald Mfg. Co. 
Keith & Jane Bahl 
John & Barbara Balk 
Barbara Bartek, OP 
Donna Bauerly 
Jim & Amy Beaves 
David & Amy Becker 
Jean Becker 
Beckman Catholic High School  
Veronica Bender 
Mike & Becky Berg 
John & Ellen Berning 
Rachel Berns, OSF 
Bertsch Family Gift Fund 
James & Judith Betzner 
Lauren Bingham 
Donna Bisanz 
Andrea Bixler 
Michael Blouin 
Marci Blum, OSF 
Suzanne Blum 
Brooke Boddicker 
James & Jennifer Boge 
Colby & Darlene Bowers 
Jodie Bramel 

Mary Brashaw 
Carl & Karol Sue Braun 
Kevin Braun 
John & Regina Brennan 
Shirley Briggs 
Jane Brimeyer 
Pat & Patrice Brimeyer 
Wayne & Michelle Brown 
Dennis & Kathleen Bruck 
Michelle Brus 
Brian & Kim Budde 
Burds Family Charitable Giving 
  Fund 
Marge Burkle, BVM 
Travis Busch   
Joseph & Debra Bush 
Andrew & Debi Butler 
Timothy & Nancy Butler 
Dr. Scott & Sandra Cairns 
Barbara Meloy Callahan 
Jason & Sara Carpenter 
Thomas & Carole Carroll 
Catholic Daughters of America 
  Court  St. Pius X-1714 
Michael Chase 
Gail Chavenelle  
  & William Dicken 
Joe & Linda Chlapaty 
Chlapaty Investments LLC 
Church of the Nativity 
Gary Collins 
Conlon Construction 
Megan Connolly 
Jill Connors 
Mary Ann Conzett 
Gerald & Regina Cook 
Brian & Ann Cooper 
Steven & Katherine Cornelius 
Cottingham & Butler 
Charles & Cassie Cotton 
Larry & Barbara Croghan 
Patricia Cronin, BVM 
William & Margaret Cummer 
Mark & Jennifer Dalsing 
Dawn Danielson 
Sandy Davidshofer 
Randy & Joni Decker 
Kevin Deeny & Megan Stull 
Dixie Demmer 
Fr. Alan Dietzenbach 
Daniel & Diane Dodds 
John & Lisa Dodds 
Matt & Kara Dodds 
LaVerne Dolphin, BVM 
Liz Donahue, OSF 
Dubuque County Treasurer’s 
  Office  
Dubuque Rheumatology -  
  George Isaac, M.D. 
Dubuque Senior High School -  
  Girl’s Cross Country Team 
John & Patrice Duffy 
Ann Marie Dunn, OSF 
Eagle Pointe Place 
Richard & Bobbi Earles 
Lon & Kay Eberhart 
Ann Edleman 
Dr. Thomas & Judy Edmonds 
Edwards Cast Stone Company 

Opening Doors is grateful for the continued support from our community. Donations are from 
9/11/21 to 1/7/22. Please call 563.582.7480 to inform us of any omissions or errors. Thank you 
for supporting our mission! 

Friends of Opening Doors
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Ashley & TJ Ehrlich 
Tom & Pat Ellwanger 
Bryan & Erin Engler 
Charlotte Enright, OSF 
Joseph & Helen Ertl Family 
  Foundation 
Mary Esmann 
Brock & Andrea Even 
Exvorte LLC 
Francis & Doreen Fager 
Falb Family Charitable 
  Foundation 
Cameron & Lisa Fast 
Bob & Milly Feeney 
Donald & Carole Felderman 
Fidelity Bank & Trust 
Finnin Family Fund 
Gabe & Renee Finnin 
Michael & Sharon Finnin 
April Finnin-Rink & Tim Rink 
First Presbyterian Church of 
  Galena 
Darin & Beth Fischer 
Jeff & Tammy Flynn 
June Foxen 
Eric & Kimberly Foy 
Sarah Frasher 
Donald & Eleanor Freiburger 
Angie Freking, OSF 
Duane & Kathy Frick 
Larry Friedman 
Terry & Paula Friedman 
Paul Fuerst 
Kenneth Furst 
Rich & Connie Gabrielson 
Timothy & Kristine Gallagher 
Lyle & Patricia Galliart 
Ed & Ruth Gansemer 
Ron & Shirley Gansen 
Eric & Nicole Gantz 
Stan & Jane Gassmann 
Kay Gaul, OSF 
Sandy Gaul 
Carol Gebhart 
John & Diane Gerken 
Felicia Gibbs 
Amy Gilligan & Michael Shubatt 
Brian & Linda Gilligan 
Edna Ginder, OSF 
Girl Scouts - Maggie Blassen 
Girl Scouts of Eastern IA and 
  Western IL 
Mary Assumpta Glaser, OSF 
Teresine Glaser, OSF 
Allen Gloeckner 
Beverly Godsey 
Terry & Christi Goldbeck 
Jeff & Linda Goldsmith 
Sarah Gonner 
Grace Episcopal Church 
Ben & Cindy Graham 
Grand View United Methodist 
  Women 
Mary Ann Green 
Merlin & Josephine Green 
Rita Green, OSF 
John & Sharon Greenwood 
Richard & Mary Jean Gregory 
Dan & Alice Griswold 

Keith & Erin Habel 
James & Charlotte Halverson 
David Hanley 
Greg & Lisa Hansen 
Keri Hanson 
Darlene Hantelmann 
Happy Joe’s Pizza 
Bradley Harbaugh 
Anna Harrington 
Patrick & Nancy Harrington 
John Hartmann 
Dr. Allen Harves 
Alan & Susan Hattel 
Haupert Family Foundation 
Paul & Rita Heacock 
Robert & Joan Head 
Francis & Kayla Healey 
Joe & Tricia Hearn 
Dave & Jane Heiar 
Tracy Heidenreich 
Heinle Family Charitable Fund 
Gwen Hennessey, OSF 
Kevin Hennessey & Rabecca  
  Miller-Hennessey 
Wayne Hermen with Match 
   from John Deere 
Marjorie Herrig 
Robert & Lavonne Hetrick 
Jeffrey & Cassie Hiatt 
Jesse Hilbun 
Betty Hillary 
Alice Hinz 
Dave & Sue Hinz 
Dave Hinz Construction 
Bob & Marilyn Hoefer 
Janice Hoffman, OSF 
Mark Hogan  
  & Barb Stone Potter 
Dr. Christine Holm &  
  Rick Bowser 
Stephanie Holscher Bear 
Michael & Jennifer Hosch 
Marge Huber 
Mark & Marion Huettner 
Jason & Susan Hughes 
IBM ECCC 
Michael Igo &  
  Kristen Klauer-Igo 
Curt & Dennis Ihrig 
Inspire Cafe  
Interiors by Design/David Tranel  
Brian & Joleen Jacque 
Barb Jaeger 
Mary Janssen with Match from 
   Deluxe Check 
Pam Jochum 
John Deere Dubuque Works 
John Deere Birdies for Charity  
Joan Johnson 
Gerald & Mary Jorgensen 
Kaiser Family Foundation Corp. 
Susan Kalb 
Kalmes Restaurant 
Terry Kane &  
  Kristin Galliart-Kane 
Paul & Nancy Kaufman 
Kate Keating, BVM 
Jason Keeler 
Elvira Kelley, OSF 

Mary Kelley 
Jeff & Alesha Kelly 
Joseph & Alana Kennedy 
Leo & Helen Kennedy 
Judy Kenniker 
Lance Kirby 
Michael & Beth Kircher 
Marianne Kirkendall 
Robert & Judy Klauer 
Kathleen Loch Klein 
Mary & Bill Klein 
Ruth Kleitsch, OSF 
George Knepper 
Russ & Ann Knepper 
Kathy Knipper, OSF 
Mike & Mary Knipper 
Nancy Knipper 
Julia Koellner 
Sandra Kohn 
Daniel & Carol Kopp 
Terry & Juliana Kouba 
Donald & Dianne Kramer 
Meggan Kramer 
Rob Kramer 
Darlene & Lor Krapfl 
Sharon Kress & Keith Cook 
John & Mary Kretz 
Meghna Krishnan 
Bertha Kruse, OSF 
Patti & Mike Kruse 
Catherine & Duane Kuennen 
Chad & Laura Kunkel 
Roger Kurt 
Lamar Advertising 
Jack Landers 
Mark & Suzanne Lansing 
Mike & Kim Lattner 
Steve & Tracy Launspach 
Mary Lechtenberg, OSF 
William & Marilyn Leglar 
George & Connie Leibfried 
Mary Ann Lenahan, BVM 
Millie Leuenberger, OSF 
Jim & Sally Liddle with Match 
  from Change Healthcare 
Joan Lingen, BVM 
Bradley & Linda Longfield    
Longshadow Foundation 
Ann Lorenz 
Richard Lorenz 
Megan Lucas 
Dave & Ann Ludovissy 
Heather & AJ LuGrain 
Kalmes Restaurant 
James & Marilyn Maas 
Terry & Rae Ann Maiers 
Leo & Rosemary Mallie 
Diana Malone, BVM 
Dustin & Jennifer Manternach 
LaDonna Manternach, BVM 
Paula Marszalek 
Mathis Pfohl Foundation 
Janet May, OSF 
Sara McAlpin, BVM 
Roger & Joyce McCarthy 
Mary McCauley, BVM 
Casey & Katie McClain 
Brian & Joan McCleary 
Anne McCormick, PBVM 

Jean McDermott 
Fr. Tom McDermott 
Marlene McDonnell 
Richard & Glady Meehan 
Steven & Sandra Menke 
Robert & Sandee Merrick 
Doug & Kelly Meyer 
Georgene Meyer 
John Meyertholen 
John Middendorf 
Art Miller 
Susan Miller 
R & T Miller Family Fund 
Tim & Mary Moothart 
Pastor Dottie Morizzo 
Morning Hope Theresians  
  of Dubuque 
Mira Mosle, BVM 
John Mousel 
Dr. Darryl & Terry Mozena 
Mulgrew Oil Co. 
Kevin & Trisha Mullen 
Tom Murray 
H. John & Linda Nachtman 
Theresa Neuhaus 
Pat & Amy Niemer 
Gwen Nilles 
Keith Nilles 
Matthew Nohr 
Mike & Kelsey Nolan 
Patrick & Anne Noonan 
Ron & Barb Nowacki 
Katherine & Ray Ober 
Joe & Nancy Oberbroeckling 
John & Joy Oberhausen 
Terry O’Brien 
Mary Agnes O’Connor, BVM 
Judy O’Dell 
Derek & Kayla Olberding 
Mary Anne Oliger 
Cynthia Olson 
Julie O’Neill, BVM 
Patrick & Darlene O’Neill 
Marcella O’Rourke, BVM 
Wendy O’Rourke 
Kathleen Orthaus, OSF 
James Osterberger 
John & Stephanie Ottavi 
Mike Otting 
Fr. Paul Otting 
Paula Paisley 
Rev. John Paisley 
Sara Palmer 
Chris & Melissa Pape 
Christopher & Nancy Patrick 
Paul & Pam Peckosh 
Peerless Well & Pump 
Tammy Peterson  
Brooke Pfeiffer 
Kyle & Nicole Pfeiffer 
Don Pfohl 
Barry Pickart & Mary Lammer 
  Pickart 
Jennifer Pickett/Gabby’s Gifts 
  Holiday Facebook Fundraiser 
Donald & Kim Pins 
Shawn & Patty Poggemiller 
Portzen Construction 
Mike & Sally Portzen 

Potter’s Clay Foundation 
Brad & Rachel Powers 
Tamara Prenosil & Frank Potter 
Mark Prindle 
Austin & Olivia Putman 
Daniel & Barbara Rank 
Tom & Jan Rawson 
Carlton & Elizabeth Recher 
Lisa Redington 
Bruce & Carleen Rehmke 
Laura Reicks, OP 
Janet Reihle 
Mary Lou Reisch, OSF 
Mary Rettenmeier 
Katheryn Reuter 
Jim & Nancy Rhomberg 
Jim & Megan Richardson 
Ed & Susie Ritts 
Art & Dianne Roche 
Steve & Kris Rodham 
Anna Rolling 
Regina Romaine 
Jackie Ronning 
Janice Rosman, OSF 
Peter & Sarah Ross 
Jon & Laura Roussell 
Rick & Maureen Runde 
William Sadkovich 
St. Columbkille’s Catholic 
  Church 
St. Elias the Prophet Greek 
  Orthodox Church 
St. Elizabeth Pastorate  
  Social Justice 
St. Francis Xavier School 
St. Peter Lutheran Church 
Don & Wilma Sanders 
Rosemary Sanner 
Darlene Sarvis 
Steve Sass 
Craig & Joan Schaefer 
W.J. & Ina Schaefer 
Lawrence & Helen Schaul 
Irene Scherrman 
Muriel Schlemme 
John & Donna Schmidt 
Mary Lou Schmit 
Joan Schmitt 
Kathy & Dana Schrack 
Rosemary Schreiber 
Andy & Kara Schroeder 
John & Janet Schroeder 
Deborah Schromen 
David & Donna Schueller 
Robert & Nancy Schuster 
Vincent & Marjorie Schuster 
Sandralee Scott 
David & Monica Sennhenn 
Rose Shafer 
Linda Sheehan 
Rev. Loren & Becky 
  Shellabarger 
Barbara Shepherd 
Brian & Krista Sigman 
Shane Simon 
Bonnie Sims 
Mark & Shirley Singsank 
Richard & Rebecca Sisco 
Mel & Sherry Sisler 
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Sisters of Charity, BVM 
Sisters of St. Francis 
Sisters of the Presentation 
Daniel & Janice Smith 
Rob & Kelly Smith 
Chris & Jennifer Spahn 
Joe & Kari Splinter 
Douglas & Therese Spyrison 
Mary Arnold Staudt, OSF 
Clem & Jane Steele 
Katie Steffensmeier 
LaVonne Steffensmeier 
Mark Stender 
Bill & Jan Stoffel 
Dorothy Stoll, OSF 
Stone Cliff Winery 
Summit Congregational UCC 
Stephen & Janice Supple 
Steven & Heather Streff 
Cheryl Syke & Brian Poirier 
Craig Takes & Heather Trees 
Linda Takes Davis 
Tapestry Fundraiser 
Target Circle Fund 
Leon & Dula Tebbe 
Kenneth & Marlene Tekippe 
David & Cari Tharp 
Brad & Shelly Theisen 
Chris & Pamela Theisen 
Tony & Susann Theisen 
Amelia Thole, OSF 
Mariah Thomas 
Nancy Thompson 
A.J. & Rose Timmerman 
Timothy Timmerman 
Thomas & Kim Timp 
George Tomkins & Lisa Garoutte 
Doug & Susan Tonn 

Meghann Toohey 
Drew & Michelle Townsend 
Marcine & Matt Tracy 
Rhonda & Tim Tranel 
Tri-States Women’s Connection 
John & Diane Tschiggfrie 
Jordan Turner 
Ron & Laura Udelhofen 
Kate Uhal 
Len & Susan Uhal 
Union-Hoermann Press 
Dana Valadez 
Thomas & Karlyn Van Gelder 
Anton Vanicek 
Rosemary Vaske, OSF 
Ron & Shirley Vaughn 
Maria Vazquez 
Gerald & Eva Vize 
Vocozi, LLC 
Lisa & Christopher Vogel 
Creed & Lynn Waelchli 
Anthony Wagner, OSF 
Ben & Kristen Wagner 
Kole Wagner 
Mary & Mark Wagner 
Robert & Donna Wahlert 
Brian & Staci Walsh 
James & Ann Walsh 
Jeff Walz 
Paul Wantschik 
Kathleen Weber 
Peggy Weber 
Daniel Wellik 
Greg & Donna Welp 
Ann Wertz 
Westminster Presbyterian 
  Church 
John & Cheryl Whalen 

Dr. James White 
Myrna White 
Steven & Christine Whiteman 
Katrina & Andy Wilberding 
Liz & Jim Willems 
Robert & Susan Willenborg 
Dennis & Susan Williams 
Rick Winslow 
Pete & Wendy Wolf 
Ron & Judy Wolf 
Jennifer Wolfe 
Hobie Wood 
Suzanne Wright 
Neill Yeager 
Mike Yilek & Sue Alborn-Yilek 
Lenny & Margaret Young 

Vision Health 
Center Frame Show 
Nancy & Kenneth Bickel 
Mary Rae Bragg 
Rick & Michele Cornish 
Mary & Catherine Derby 
Steven & Paquita Ditzler 
Michael & Jacqueline Frantzen 
Danielle Gratton 
Richard & Pamela Hillard 
Roger & Kathleen Klosterman 
Elaine Owens 
Tony & Connie Peacock 
Marilyn Shea 
Leon & Marcia Stillmunkes 
Vision Health Center, P.C. 

Business Discounts 
Net-Smart     Plaid Swan 
Union-Hoermann Press 

AOG Sponsorships 
Many thanks to these 2021 
Attitude of Gratitude sponsors! 
$7,500 - McCoy Group 
 
$5,000 - Ruby Sponsors 
A.Y. McDonald Mfg. Co. 
Dubuque Stamping & 
Manufacturing 
Dupaco Community Credit 
Union 
Peerless Well & Pump 
Portzen Construction 
Prudential 
In-Kind: Grand River Center  
& Radio Dubuque  
 
$2,500 - Sapphire Sponsors 
Anonymous 
Chad & Laura Chandlee 
MidWestOne Bank 
Verena Street Coffee Co. 
In-Kind: Telegraph Herald 
 
$1,500 - Topez Sponsor 
Cummer Masonry, Inc. 
 
$1,000 - Emerald Sponsors 
Black Hills Energy 
Conlon Construction 
Cottingham & Butler 
Maureen & Kevin Crahan 
Decker Precision Machining 
Finnin Ford & Kia 
Terry & Paula Friedman 
Great Lakes Advisors 
J & J Pool, Spa & Billiards 

John Deere 
Kunkel & Associates 
Premier Bank 
Sisters of St. Francis 
Sisters of the Presentation 
StackStone Wealth 
Union-Hoermann Press 
 
$800 - Opal /Table Sponsors 
Matt & Kara Dodds 
Dubuque Bank & Trust 
DuTrac Community Credit 
Union 
Eide Bailly 
Fidelity Bank & Trust 
Honkamp Krueger & Co. 
Kramer Carpet Cleaning 
The Sisterhood Project 
Sisters of Charity, BVM (2) 
Woodbine Bend Golf & 
Restaurant 
 
$500 - Pearl Sponsors 
Clarke University 
Drake Law Firm, PC 
Dubuque OB/GYN 
Grand River Medical Group 
Gronen Restoration 
Betty Hillary 
James & Nancy Klauer 
Plaid Swan 
Sinsinawa Dominicans 
Jim & Marita Theisen 

 

Grants Power our Future 

Proud to be a United Way Agency!

Donations from 9/11/2021  
to 1/6/2022 

Dr. Peter & Cynthia Alt 
David & Amy Becker 
Marci Blum, OSF 
Deborah Clifford 
Gary Collins 
Donald & Jeananne Freymann 
Terry & Paula Friedman 
Betty Hillary 

Bob & Karen Knepper 
Ann Lorenz 
Yasyn Lee & Mark Neimer 
Shirley McCullough 
Patrick & Darlene O’Neill 
Dr. Roger & Lisa Ott 
Rev. John Paisley 
Portzen Construction 
Art & Dianne Roche 
Peter & Sarah Ross 

Paul & Joyce Scherner 
David & Donna Schueller 
Judy Sinnwell, OSF 
Irene Sisler 
Sisters of Charity, BVM 
Sisters of St. Francis 
Dorothy Stoll, OSF 
Clem & Judith Walleser

Visit www.OpeningDoorsDBQorg/HopeandHealing

Sr. Helen Huewe 

Hope & Healing Fund 

Founded in 2021 by  
Joe & Linda Chlapaty  

to honor the incredible legacy 
of St. Helen Huewe

Grants received from 9/11/21 to 1/6/22 
$20,000: Dubuque County Board of Supervisors 
$15,000: City of Dubuque 
$6,000: Sisters of St. Francis Ministry Fund 
$5,000: Delta Dental of Iowa Foundation 
$2,000: The Wahlert Foundation
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We are truly grateful to the tri-state 

#1 – Tax Deductible Cash Donations 

#2 – Gift Cards (i.e., Gas, Burger 
King, Dollar Tree, Dominos, Eagles, 
Fareway, Happy Joe’s, Hardees, 
Hartig Drug, HyVee, KFC, McDonald's, 
Pizza Hut, Staples, Target, Taco Bell, 
Taco John's, Theisen's, Walgreens,  
Wal-Mart, Amazon) 

#3 – Tampons 

#4 - Paper Towels  

#5 – Garbage Bags (13 gallon) 

#6 – Liquid Laundry Detergent 

#7 – Floor & Bathroom Cleaner  

    #8 –  Jule Bus Passes 

#9 – Disinfectant Spray & Wipes 

#10 – Dishwasher Detergent 

Far Left: The Girl Scouts of Eastern IA and Western IL 
troops hosted a new "Community High Five 
Collection" Wish List event on November 30 led by 
Nicolle Hoppman. Opening Doors was one of two 
nonprofits selected for this first-time event! 
 
Left: The congregation at St. Peter Lutheran Church 
collected paper products and baby wipes. The 
adorable snowmen were created for ther “Feed My 
Sheep” project. Pictured here is Rev. Calvin Konop, 
Associate Pastor and Miriam Bjornstad, Education 
Coordinator.

Wish List  Top 10

Donations can be dropped off at 
Teresa Shelter, 1111 Bluff Street 
(any day), or at our administrative 
office located at 2100 Asbury Rd., 
Suite 8 (M-F, 8-5). Our heartfelt  
thanks to everyone who donated 
Wish List items and hosted holiday 
drives this year! 

CLIP & SHARE!  
Thank you for your support! 

Thank you for your interest in 
supporting Opening Doors! 
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